	Agenda item 6


Suffolk Police and Crime Panel

10 October 2014
The PCC’s approach for awarding Crime and Disorder Reduction Grants
Summary

1. The Panel will question the PCC about the arrangements for awarding and administering Crime and Disorder Reduction Grants, and how voluntary and community organisations and CSPs apply for funding.
Focus of the agenda item
2. Specific areas of focus by the Panel are expected to include items identified by members of the Panel at an informal workshop on 2 September 2014, of which further detail is given below, in Section 5.
Recommendations

	3. The Panel is recommended to:

a) Have regard to all the information in this covering report and Evidence Set.
b) Ask questions of the PCC, and make any recommendations to the PCC, in relation to the content of this Report. 

c) Make any resolutions, or identify any further actions required, in relation to the content of this report and responses to questions made at the meeting.


Background and Key Lines of Enquiry
4. In Jan 2014 – precept discussion report – noted that “The PCC had ringfenced a community safety fund (CSF) at £700k and he felt that it was very important to maintain the same level as last year”

5. PCC Decision 10-2014, 3/4/2014, Proposals for Crime and Disorder Reduction Grants 2014-15: In 2013/14 the PCC set aside a total fund of £700k for the purposes of awarding crime and disorder reduction grants.  In readiness for the 2014/15 financial year it has been necessary to consider the approach for awarding Crime and Disorder Reduction Grants. The decision paper set out proposals for the awarding of grants in 2014/15.
6. The PCC has implemented a new arrangement for administering these grants; at the 25 Apr 2014 Panel meeting, in considering the Information Bulletin, the Panel agreed to receive a report on the PCC’s approach for awarding Crime and Disorder Reduction Grants at its meeting on 10 October 2014, as the Panel wished to receive clarification on the changes to the arrangements and how voluntary and community organisations and CSPs apply for funding.
7. On the PCC’s website there is the summary description of the new community safety fund: “PCC launches £300K community safety fund - We have officially launched our new arrangement with the Suffolk Foundation who are helping us to manage the new Safer Suffolk Fund of £300,000. This is not new money, but a significant proportion of our £700,000 community safety fund, which comes to us from Government.  I am delighted to be working the Suffolk Foundation, it makes great sense for them to be responsible for this fund, although be assured we will be closely involved in the process and I will be ultimately responsible for the allocation of this fund. Last year the fund was used to help a very wide range of community groups and organisations in the voluntary sector. The fund has helped to combat the problems of alcohol and drug abuse, domestic abuse, counselling for victims of serious sexual offences and helping to combat anti-social behaviour. Details for applications for the Safer Suffolk Fund are available here and the main proviso is that the work done has to be consistent with and support my Suffolk Police and Crime Plan.”
Specific key considerations and areas of interest to the Panel, to which the PCC is requested to give regard

8. The key focus areas and potential questions to put to the PCC arising from the informal Panel workshop on 2 September are as follows:
	a) How well are the PCC’s arrangements working for managing crime and disorder reduction grants?

b) What has been the experience of the voluntary and community organisations and CSPs?

c) What outcomes, in relation to the PCC’s police and crime plan objectives, have been realised as a result of the PCC’s crime and disorder reduction grants?

d) How are these outcomes measured, and what scrutiny is there of the Suffolk Community Foundation?

e) How will Victims Services commissioning be incorporated into the process? (see also the Agenda item on Victims Services commissioning)



Supporting Information
9. Supporting evidence to inform the Panel’s considerations has been invited in writing or in person from a number of stakeholders in addition to the PCC’s Office, including Suffolk Congress, Community Action Suffolk, Community Safety Partnerships (CSPs), Suffolk Association of Local Councils (SALC), Suffolk Community Foundation,  SCC Community Safety Team and the Panel Members’ own local contacts.

10. Informal feedback has indicated that, the process for delivery of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Grant through the Safer Suffolk Foundation is now in swing, and this has had an impact on the Community Safety Partnerships in terms of their purpose and the ability to fund previously successful projects. The chairs of the CSPs sit on the Safer Suffolk Foundation decision board, and it might be pertinent for the Safer Suffolk Foundation and successful bidders of their fund to consult with the CSPs in future as there is a vast wealth of knowledge within the CSPs around nearly all areas of crime and disorder reduction.  The PCC has a reserve fund (just under £100,000) for projects that the CSPs might want to run themselves; more detail around this reserve fund would be very welcome. 
Background Information
11. The following reference information is available online:
(i) Police and Crime Panel meeting, 31 Jan 2014: http://committeeminutes.suffolkcc.gov.uk/meeting.aspx?d=31/Jan/2014&c=Police and Crime Panel (Joint Committee)
(ii) PCC Decision 10-2014, 3/4/2014, Proposals for Crime and Disorder Reduction Grants 2014-15
(iii) Police and Crime Panel Meeting, 25 April 2014: http://committeeminutes.suffolkcc.gov.uk/meeting.aspx?d=25/Apr/2014&c=Police and Crime Panel (Joint Committee)
(iv) PCC website : http://www.suffolk-pcc.gov.uk/ 
(v) Safer Suffolk Fund website: http://www.suffolkcf.org.uk/grants/safer-suffolk-fund/
Contact Details

Police and Crime Panel, Suffolk County Council, Democratic Services, Telephone: 01473 265119, e-mail: committee.services@suffolk.gov.uk
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